
   

.ƭǳŜ Iƛƭƭǎ /ƻƭƭŜƎŜ  

    

 5ŜŀǊ tŀǊŜƴǘǎκDǳŀǊŘƛŀƴǎ ϧ {ǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ 

I would like to thank you for another successful year.  It has been a very busy year as 
usual, but a lot has been achieved during this year.  On behalf of the staff and School 
Advisory  Council, I would like to congratulate our Year 12  students on their HSC re-
sults and early entry university offers.  We had 100% pass rate and 82% of our stu-
dents received early entry into university.  What an excellent outcome. 
Thank you for your dedication and support during the year.  Our Home and School 
Committee has once again made a huge contribution this year and I would like to 
thank Mrs Jane Cappe and her team for all their hard work.  The School Advisory 
Council also worked in the back ground making decisions and governing our school.  
They have a tough job because they need to deal with all the hard issues, the financ-
es, etc. and it is all on a voluntary basis.  We salute Dr John Watts (Chairman) and all 
the other members for their willingness to serve in this important capacity; it is very 
much appreciated.  At present they are looking at the future development of our 
school and the architect is currently drawing up some plans for future primary school 
classrooms.  We hope to commence with building early in 2018 and we will display 
the masterplan in a prominent place so that you can keep up to date with the future 
developments. 
Your contributions and some very generous donations have helped us to purchase 
quality  digital sound equipment, which is being installed in our Multi Purpose Centre.  
This project, along with two more projects, will be finalised early next year.  These 
projects are the library upgrade and new playground equipment for the primary 
school students. 
We would like to wish you a Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year.  We hope and 
trust you will enjoy a good break and return safely.  We would also like to extend our 
best wishes to those students and staff who will be leaving the College.  May God 
bless you all. 
     Carel Neuhoff (Principal) 

         ²ƘŜǊŜ /ƘǊƛǎǝŀƴ ±ŀƭǳŜǎ aŀǧŜǊ                                                           мф 5ŜŎŜƳōŜǊ нлмс 

/ŀƭŜƴŘŀǊ 

¶ hŶŎŜ hǇŜƴǎ 

     16 Jan 

¶ ¢ŜŀŎƘŜǊǎ ōŀŎƪ 

     23 Jan 

¶ CƛǊǎǘ 5ŀȅ ¢ŜǊƳ м 

     30 Jan 

¶ 9ƭŜǾŀǘŜ 9ŘǳŎŀǝƻƴ 

     3 Feb 

¶ CƛǊǎǘ 5ŀȅ tǊŜ-YƛƴŘȅ 

     6 Feb 

¶ ¸ŜŀǊ т LƴŦƻ bƛƎƘǘ 

     7 Feb 

¶ {ǿƛƳƳƛƴƎ /ŀǊƴƛǾŀƭ 

     9 Feb 

¶ 5ŜŘƛŎŀǝƻƴ {ŜǊǾƛŎŜ 

     10 Feb 
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DŜƴŜǊŀƭ {ŎƘƻƻƭ bŜǿǎ 
/ƻƴƎǊŀǘǳƭŀǝƻƴǎ ǘƻ ƻǳǊ ǘƻǇ I{/ ŀŎƘƛŜǾŜǊǎ ŦƻǊ нлмсΗΗ  

 

 

We had only 11 Year 12 students this year, but we are very happy with their achievements.  Four of our students 
achieved a Band 6 in one of their subjects and unfortunately they missed a Band 6 in some subjects by a mere mark 
or two.  Students achieved a further 12 Band 5 and 19 Band 4 results in a variety of different subjects.  Nine of the 
11 students were offered early entry into courses at Southern Cross University even before their ATAR scores were 
released. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

¢ƘŜȅ ŀƭƭ ŀŎƘƛŜǾŜŘ ŀ .ŀƴŘ с ƛƴ ǘƘŜƛǊ I{/ ŜȄŀƳǎΦ όCǊƻƳ [ŜƊ ǘƻ wƛƎƘǘύΦ {ƘŜƴŜƭƭŜ bŀǎƘ ό{ǘǳŘƛŜǎ ƻŦ wŜƭƛƎƛƻƴύΣ ¢ŀȅƭƻǊ 

CǊŜƴŎƘ ό.ƛƻƭƻƎȅύΣ 5ŀƳƻƴ [ŜƳƪŜ όLƴŘǳǎǘǊƛŀƭ ¢ŜŎƘύ ŀƴŘ 9Ƴƛƭȅ aŎ[ŀǳƎƘƭƛƴ ό.ƛƻƭƻƎȅύΦ ²Ŝƭƭ ŘƻƴŜΗ ²Ŝ ŀǊŜ ǾŜǊȅ ǇǊƻǳŘ 

ƻŦ ȅƻǳǊ ŀŎƘƛŜǾŜƳŜƴǘǎΦ 

We would also like to congratulate Brooke Dyson on receiving the PresidentΩs Scholarship from Avondale College. 
This is a significant scholarship and worth a few thousand dollars. Congratulations also to Damon Lemke who not 
only achieved a Band 6 in Industrial Technology, but his project was 
also selected to be displayed at the Museum of Applied Arts and   
Sciences, Powerhouse Museum, Sydney.  Well done! 


